MINUTES, OCONEE COUNTY COUNCIL MEETING

The regular meeting of the Oconee County Council was
held Tuesday, August 19, 1988 at 3:00 PM in Council Chambers with
all Council Members and the County Attorney present.

Members of the press notified (by mail): Seneca
Journal, Keowee Courier, Greenville News, Anderson Independent,
Westminster News, WGOG Radio, WSNW Radio, WCCP Radio, WLET/WZLI
Radio, WYFF TV & WLOS TV.

Members of the press present: Cindy Landrum -
Anderson Independent & Tom Johmson - Seneca Journal.

All other persons who have requested to be notified of
meetings were also notified by mail.

The meeting was called to order by Supervisor-Chairman.

Crain who welcomed the guests and media.
The invocation was given by Mr. Harper.

Mr. Dyar made a motion, seconded by Dr. Earle,
approved 5 - 0 that the minutes of the August 2, 1988 meeting be
adopted as printed.

Mr. Dyar made a motion, seconded by Dr. Earle,
approved 5 — 0 that the minutes of the June 23, 1988 special meet-
ing be adopted as printed.

Ms. Margie White addressed Council concerning a
master JTPA Contract, Mr. Dyar made a motion, seconded by Dr. Earle
that Oconee County enter into this master contract so that when a
department requests a JTPA worker they will not have to wait until
the next Council Meeting to have this request approved.

After discussion, in which the County Attorney stated
he would have to check with JTPA to see what is required for each
individual hired under this program, Mr. Dyar withdrew his motion.

Mr. Williams made a motion, seconded by Mr. Dyar,
approved > - 0 to award the bid for a REX 3-55B compactor for the
CCS Department to Van Lott, Inc. at a cost of $183,337.35 with
$98,670 coming from line item number 10 049 00150 00870 in the CcCs
Department and $84,887.35 coming from contingency.

Dr. Earle reported to Council that at the South
Carolina Association of Counties Meeting there was a discussion of
state mandates on counties and DHEC regulations, also there was a
discussion of health insurance with a self funding program being
sponsored by the South Carolina Retirement System. Dr. Earle
further informed Council the "Alternate Source of Revenue" bill
would be back in the next session of legislation.
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Mr. Crain informed Council the cooling tower at the
Walhalla Library was going to have to be replaced and also the pipes
may have to replaced in the near future and at the time they have
to be replaced, we would like to consider replacing them with PVC
pipe.

Mr. Crain also informed Council that the 10,000 gallon
tank containing water and chemicals needed to be drained. The cost
to replace the chemicals was not known at that time.

Mr. Dyar made a motion, seconded by Dr. Earle,
approved 5- 0 that up to $10,000 be allotted from contingency for
the replacement of the cooling tower at the Walhalla Library.

Adjourn: 3:40 PM

Norman D. Crain
Supervisor~Chairman

Oconee County Council
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